



# **Saint Agnes Newsletter**

Family Newsletter January 12, 2022

## FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Cold weather has hit! Please send your child in appropriate winter gear to stay warm. As we travel through January, the Catholic Schools' Week committee is busy planning for a fun week. Today information is being sent home regarding the breakfast and open house - keep your eyes and ears open as more information will be coming your way.

~ Erin Redleski

## SCHOOL NEWS

**Registration for 2022-23:** Our registration for new students (kindergarten and grades 1-8) for next year is now open. This is only for new students (not our current students.) Please <u>click here</u> for information.

# SCHOOL CALENDAR

#### **January**

- 12 Big Blue Bash Planning Meeting (7 p.m., library)
- 17 No School MLK Jr. Day
- 19 PTO Meeting
- 27 Spiritwear Day

### Jan. 31-Feb. 4 Catholic Schools' Week

- 31 Family Breakfast (7:15-8:15 a.m. Murphy Hall)
- 31 Open House (7:15-8:30 a.m. school classrooms)

## **February**

- 4 CSW Early Dismissal (11 a.m.)
- 7 Skyline Eat-Out Night (Ft. Wright Skyline 3-9pm)
- 21 No School Presidents' Day

**COVID-19 Update**: We currently have 15 students/staff quarantining at Saint Agnes. COVID seems to be on the rise, and we are getting new cases each day in various grade levels. Even though we are all in masks, everyone needs to be vigilant in checking your child(ren) for symptoms. If there is a positive case in your household, please let the office know. If your child is exposed to COVID and has any cold-like symptoms, please have them tested and let the office know. With the new <u>Diocesan policies</u>, there are circumstances where your child can remain at school if they are fully vaccinated. If your child is vaccinated, please send a copy of their vaccine card to Mrs. Sucher so we can confirm their vaccination status. We will help in guiding you through the process if your child is exposed to a positive covid case. Thank you for all you do to keep Saint Agnes healthy!

## **BOOSTERS**

**Baseball**: There's nothing like the game of baseball. Even better, there's nothing like PLAYING baseball; especially when playing for the Wildcats with your friends and classmates! For 2022, St. Agnes will offer Instructional & Kid-Pitch baseball for all ages from boys and girls entering Kindergarten in 2022 to the 4th grade. With growing interest, we hope to sponsor 2 girls softball teams (10U & 13U) this spring as well. Outdoor practice begins around March 15 with the season ending around June 20. Fees are held to a minimum (\$35 - \$90 in most cases) and cover league fees, umpire pay, field maintenance and uniforms. Register on-line NOW at: <a href="http://tshq.bluesombrero.com/saintagnesboosters">http://tshq.bluesombrero.com/saintagnesboosters</a>. If you have any questions before registering, please contact Paul Finke 859-814-4979 / <a href="mailto:paulf@willismusic.com">paulf@willismusic.com</a>. We're looking forward to an amazing season!

## PTO

Save the Date - Father/Daughter Winter Wonderland Dance: This year the dance will be held in Murphy Hall at St. Agnes. It will be on Saturday, January 29th from 7pm-10pm. More information to follow.

Order tickets through givesmart at this link. <a href="http://wildcats21.givesmart.com/">http://wildcats21.givesmart.com/</a>. No physical tickets required for entry.

**Big Blue Bash Committee Meeting - Wed, Jan 12:** This year, Big Blue Bash is Back for the Future! Planning is underway and we are looking for help with decorations, silent auction and more. The next meeting is today in the school library at 7pm. Everyone is welcome! This is a great way to fill your school service hours and all help is welcomed. If you'd like to attend virtually, use this link: <a href="https://meet.google.com/gbd-igfd-qpt">https://meet.google.com/gbd-igfd-qpt</a>. For more information about the Big Blue Bash, how to help and why it is such a Big Blue Deal, click <a href="https://meet.google.com/gbd-igfd-qpt">here!</a>!

## COMMUNITY

**Girls Middle School Track:** Notre Dame Academy will be offering middle school track and field for 6-8 grade girls this spring. If your daughter is interested, there will be an information/sign-up meeting at NDA in the cafeteria on Tuesday, January 25 at 6:00 p.m. If you cannot attend the meeting, please email coach Tony Barczak at <a href="mailto:tbarczak@covcath.org">tbarczak@covcath.org</a>

**New Hope Center Father Daughter Dances:** These annual Father Daughter Dances are just one of the ways that New Hope Center helps to strengthen families. Attached are invitations for both age groups: gr. 6-12 and gr. K-5.

### **Mission Statement of Saint Agnes School**